
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Please find attached to the school website the following letters; 

 

 Year 3 Walk the Walls parent info sheet  

 

 

 

 

To contact any member of staff, please email office@shirleyschools.co.uk marked for the attention of 
the member of staff and your email will be forwarded. 

 

 

 

COVID SYMPTOM REMINDER 

If you have symptoms of COVID please can you do a PCR test not a lateral flow test  

 

   LOST PROPERTY 

There is currently NO lost property box. 

Any items NAMED found around the schools will be returned to the pupils/classes. 

Any UN-NAMED items go to the community room and Karen Allen will display them outside on 

Wednesday’s for anyone to claim. 
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OCTOBER 

Friday 22nd    Last day of Autumn 1—School Closes at 3.20pm  

     HALF TERM BREAK 

Sunday 31st    PTA Halloween Trail  

 

NOVEMBER  

Monday 1st     School re-opens at 8:45am 

Tuesday 2nd    Parents Evening Virtual 

Thursday 4th    Year 4 Butser Trip  

Thursday 4th    Parents Evening Virtual  

Friday 5th    PTA Fireworks  

Monday 8th     Year 6 Lush Visit—in school 

Monday 8th    Virtual Christmas Marketplace opens 

Wednesday 10th  Year 5 Lemmings Swimming Lessons  

Friday 12th     Remembrance Day—St James Church Service for Grandparents 

Wednesday 17th  Year 5 Swimming Lessons  

Wednesday 24th   Year 5 Swimming Lessons 

Friday 26th    Flu Immunisation Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 

 

 

Dates for your Diary  

 

 

 
 

 

Swimming Lessons Tundra Wolves followed by Artic Lynx   

Coming soon 

 

Orchestra  

Sorry to say but Orchestra will not be starting on the first  

week back after Half Term, as soon as we have some more  

information we shall let you know. 



Parents Evening reminder 

We will be holding virtual parents evening appointments on 2nd & 4th November via ‘School Cloud’. 

Booking will close on 25th October at midnight. 

Please see the link below for you to book Parents Evening appointments. 

https://shirleyjun.schoolcloud.co.uk/  

Please find the guide attached to the school website  

Flyers or details of any sports clubs  

In helping our children to live active lives we would like to make connections with local clubs 
and classes for being active - this could be a sports club, a dance class or anything that would 
add to physical activity (gardening club!). 

Please email pe@shirleyschools.co.uk with any details - flyers etc 

Design the logos competition 

This year we have launched our new ‘Personal Skills’ that are replacing the old JETTS/

learning values. Can you help to create a symbol, character or object for each of our 

new skills? Think about what these skills mean to you and how to represent them. Hand 

your ideas to Mrs Hixon by Friday 5th November 2021. You can find these skills in your 

planner. 

SJS Personal Skills  

To care  

To reflect  

To collaborate  

To be curious  

To persevere  

To aspire 

https://shirleyjun.schoolcloud.co.uk
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Message from Hampshire Police  
 
 
Dear Head Teachers and Partners, 
  
I am writing to you following a number of reports we have received of children being followed 
by a man in various locations in the west of the city. 
  
The incidents have been reported between 27 September and 12 October. Each time the child 
has reported a man following them as they have been walking or on one occasion, when a 
child was playing in an adventure play area. On two occasions the man has tried to engage in      
conversation with them.  Both boys and girls between the ages of 11 and 17 have reported    
being followed. Three incidents occurred between 3.30pm and 4.43pm and a fourth at around 
10.45pm. A fifth incident has also been reported as taking place on 11 October between 3pm 
and 3.15pm, but we only have limited information and are we unable to provide a location.   
  
Incidents have occurred on: 
 

 Clifton Road, Southampton 

 A walkway between Warren Crescent and Birch Close 

 An adventure play area on Olive Road 

 Tremona Road 

On each occasion the children have done the right thing by reporting it to an adult. No child has 
engaged with the man or been hurt in any way. 
  
Officers from Southampton West Neighbourhood Policing team are proactively investigating 
these incidents and will continue to patrol these areas at key times. 
  
I think it would be helpful if you could share this information with parents but reassure them that 
we are taking these reports seriously and that police are actively investigating them. It’s                
important to remember that not every report has been the same and at this time we do not      
believe they are linked, however, we are keeping an open mind and enquiries are still                
ongoing.  If anyone has any concerns, worries or information, please don’t hesitate to speak to 
them. 
  
We understand that these kind of incidents are very concerning for you, parents, and children. 
It is important to stay alert but not alarmed, remind children that they should not get into         
anyone’s car or go with anyone they do not know, and to report the incident to us or an adult as 
soon as possible as this will help us deploy officers to the area more quickly. 
  
 

Safeguarding Update  





PTFA  
We have lots of fun activities planned for this year – check out what we’ve got planned for the whole year on this week’s 
newsletter, plus information on what we got up to last year and the amazing things we’ve been able to fund for the benefit 
of our children.  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS! 

 
FIREWORKS! EARLY BIRD TICKETS AVAILABLE NOW - FOR VOLUNTEERS ON-
LY 
We’re running our fantastic and incredibly popular fireworks event again on    
Friday 5 November, 5pm – 7pm. Fireworks at 6.30pm but lots to do, see 
and eat before hand so come early for hotdogs, dancing in the ‘let it glow’ 
tent and       firework crafts in the hall. Bring your own travel mug to help us 
be eco- friendly. 
BUT we need your help to make it happen, and for volunteering your time at 
the event we’ll give you early access to book your tickets for you and your 
immediate family. 
 
Tickets will go on general sale on Saturday 23 October at 9am, and we expect 
the event to sell out quickly so don’t hang around! 

 
Tickets are £4 per adult, £2.50 per child (3-18yrs) and Under 3’s go free but will still need a ticket for entry so we can keep 
track numbers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
IT’S NOT TOO LATE TO GET YOUR SPOOK ON 

Don’t forget the Shirley Schools Halloween Trail will be running over half term, 
from Monday 25 October to 31 October.  
 
We’ve got two trails, one for little legs and one for those with more energy to 
travel further afield, although not outside Shirley! complete one or both and get a 
goody bag full of sweet treats. Just £3 will get you both trail maps and a goody 
bag! You'll also be entered into a draw to win a treat box from Wonderlicious! 
 
Enjoy decorating your house at Halloween? Enter our competition, only £2 entry. 
Houses need to be decorated on Halloween (31 October) but feel free to get your 
decs up sooner if you like. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
VIRTUAL CHRISTMAS MARKET (too soon?!) 
Our popular online Christmas market will return again this year, so keep an eye out for more details after half term and get 
Christmas all wrapped up before December!  

Use this link for both early bird and general release tickets:  
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/sjs-ptfa/index.cfm?event=shop#.YW3rqS1Q1QI  

Trail tickets and competition entries can be made via the following link: 
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/fosis/index.cfm?event=shop#.YWdGShrMI2w 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/sjs-ptfa/index.cfm?event=shop#.YW3rqS1Q1QI
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/fosis/index.cfm?event=shop#.YWdGShrMI2w


CHRISTMAS CARDS – GET YOUR ORDERS IN BY 29TH OCTOBER 
 

Order your bespoke Christmas cards designed by your child and help raise mon-
ey for the school at the same time! 
Children will be bringing home their Christmas designs before half term with a 

unique artwork code on a label on the back. 

You can order a range of items, including Christmas cards, wrapping paper and 

mugs by placing your order on www.apfsorders.co.uk before the 29th October. 

Then send the artwork back into school for scanning by 3rd November. 

Did you know you can create as many artworks as you like, as long as they are all 

attached to the label? So if you don’t like the one done in school or you have 

siblings that would also like to do one they can. 

 
 
 

ROAD CLOSURE – VOLUNTEERS STILL NEEDED 
 
You may have noticed that the road is not closed on a Thursday and Friday afternoon at 
the moment due to not having enough volunteers to man the barriers. Currently, we 
need 1 or 2 extra people on Thursday and Friday afternoon from 3.10pm to 3.30pm.  
Any children of road volunteers will be allowed to wait in the school office and can be 
picked up late after the road has opened again. In addition we need 1 more person on 
Monday and Tuesday mornings from 8.35am to 8.55am and 1 more person on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday             
afternoons. In the mornings your junior school child[ren] can go through the school gates early for drop off. Alternatively 
they can wait with you on the barrier until it is time to go in (if you feel comfortable having them with you).  
If you can help and you can start after half term please email pta@shirleyschools.co.uk 

 
 
PARENT/CARER CLASS REPS 
Thanks so much to everyone who has volunteered to be a class rep this year. A full list of parent/carer reps is on the PTFA 

part of the school website: 
 
Class Reps - Shirley Junior School 

 
We still need two reps for Pipits, and another one for Lions, so if you fancy volunteering 
please let Rachel Holloway know or email pta@shirleyschools.co.uk. 

 
 

 
 
DON’T FORGET….. 
 

Our school lottery raises money directly for the school.  Every week there 
is a guaranteed cash prize for someone from the school.  
This prize money goes up the more tickets we sell.  
You are also automatically entered into the national draw where you could 
win £25000! The tickets cost just £1 each week.  

Sign up here:  https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/

school/shirley-junior-school 

 
 

 
 

http://www.apfsorders.co.uk/?fbclid=IwAR0Ona0G7yOJhO9TBoM9Nz0MvEV5MOz1upv-V8ez0hZUBDnlfpmaNpl9qq0
mailto:pta@shirleyschools.co.uk
https://www.shirleyjuniorschool.org/page/?title=Class+Reps&pid=228
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https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/shirley-junior-school
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If you are shopping online, please click on these links first. They then donate to 
the school at NO EXTRA COST TO YOU  
 
Amazon = https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ (choose Shirley Junior School PTA to sup-
port)  

Online shopping from bread to bathrooms, use Easyfundrasing, sign 
up here: Shirley Junior School PTFA - Southampton Fundraising | 
Easyfundraising 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sjsptfa/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sjsptfa/




Community News 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS COMPLETE 2021 

Plans are well underway for our annual toy project and information will be on our website from early   October. 

We will again be operating the project with reduced numbers of volunteers and over a longer period of 

time.  The arrangements worked well last year and with the threat of increased numbers of COVID     infections 

as the winter approaches, we feel we need to take precautions to protect staff and volunteers who will be work-

ing on the project to make sure that we can complete all requests. 

 

We are planning 4 sessions prior to the main project to do a few particular tasks such as checking     donated 

games and puzzles, making up some baby packs, sorting out boxes of donated books.  These sessions will be held 

on Tuesday 9, Monday 15, Thursday 18 and Tuesday 23 November all from 9.30am until 12.  If you would be in-

terested in helping please e-mail CC@scratchcharity.co.uk 

 

Details and dates for volunteering on the main project are on the website.  If you are interested in      helping, 

please contact us as soon as possible as sessions do get booked up quickly. 

There are Amazon wish lists on the website.  This is an easy way for you to purchase gifts for the     project that 

can be delivered directly to us. 

 

Financial donations are always welcome.  This allows us to purchase items where we know we are    experiencing 

shortages for particular age groups.  Cheques can be sent to us at SCRATCH (please indicate that it is for Christ-

mas Complete), you can make a card payment by phoning the office on 023 8077 3132, or you can make a pay-

ment using the information on the Christmas Complete page on the website. 

We will accept donations at our warehouse weekdays between 9am and 4pm.  Unfortunately, we won’t be oper-

ating any other drop off points this year. 

Our needs are: - 

 Age relevant toys (our age range is new-born up to 17-year-olds) 

 Toiletries / stationery / makeup suitable for teenagers 

 Books (we have plenty of pre-school books, the particular need is for those suitable for 8 years and over). 

 Games and puzzles (especially those suitable for older children). 

 Arts / Crafts / Colouring sets 

 Sweets and Chocolate (with a sell by date of at least 31/01/22) 

 Christmas wrapping paper 

 Sellotape 

 Large carrier bags 

 Large cardboard boxes 

https://scratchcharity.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f824f5b3f6c47a05808eac1d3&id=c0dabd513a&e=facad25943
mailto:CC@scratchcharity.co.uk


Whilst we are willing to accept second-hand toys they must be of an excellent quality.  If you have items 

that you would like to donate ask yourself the question, “Would I be willing to give this to my child / 

grandchild as their main Christmas present?”  If the answer is no, then we can’t take them as it costs us to 

dispose of unusable items.  We do reserve the right to turn away any unsuitable donations.  Please don’t 

be offended, we just want to provide the best that we can for the families that are referred.  Second-hand 

donations can only be accepted up until 3 December. 

Thank you once again for your support of this project – we couldn’t do it without you. 

 

 

 

CURRENT VOLUNTEERING OPPORTUNITIES 

 

We are unfortunately not yet in a position to take on lots of new volunteers, but we do have three roles 

for which we are currently seeking recruits. 

 Driver’s mates / Warehouse Operative – assisting our drivers with the delivery and collection of furni-

ture, sorting and storing donations, loading and unloading vehicles.  Ideally the person applying should 

be available for at least one full day per week. 

 Site Maintenance – helping to keep the site clean and tidy (including the outside areas).  Hours can be 

negotiated. 

 Mentors – we are seeking people who would be willing to act as mentors to potential volunteers with 

mental or physical disabilities. 

If any of these roles appeal to you or you know anyone who might benefit from some regular volunteering, please con-

tact polly@scratchcharity.co.uk 

mailto:polly@scratchcharity.co.uk





